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14 February 2024 

 

 Dear Sir/Madam 

Town and Country Planning Act 1990, Section 257  
Proposed Diversion of Public Footpaths, Curborough & Elmhurst No 11 & 12 and Public 
Footpath, Fradley & Streethay No 4 
 
Lichfield District Council is in receipt of an application to divert parts of Public Footpaths, Curborough 

& Elmhurst No 11 & 12 and Public Footpath, Fradley & Streethay No 4 as shown on the attached plans. 

It is proposed to make three separate Orders as outlined below. This will allow each diversion to come 

into effect as the development proceeds rather than waiting until all elements are completed. 

The first Order involves the stopping up of that part of Public Footpath, Curborough & Elmhurst No 11 

shown by a solid black line (A-B-C) on the plan and diverting it onto the alignment shown by a broken 

black line (A-B-D) on the plan. The new route will have a width of 3 meters and have a tarmac surface. 

The second Order involves the stopping up of that part of Public Footpath, Curborough & Elmhurst No 

12 shown by a solid black line (D-N-P-M) on the plan and diverting it onto the alignment shown by a 

broken black line (D-E-F-G-H-J-K-L-M) on the plan. The new route will have a width of 3 meters and 

have a hoggin surface, with tarmac at road crossing points. 

The third Order involves the stopping up of that part of Public Footpath, Fradley & Streethay No 4 

shown by a solid black line (R-S) on the plan and diverting it onto the alignment shown by a broken 

black line (R-S) on the plan. The new route will have a width of 3 meters and have a hoggin surface. 

The application for the proposed diversions is made in connection with planning applications 
21/01859/REMM and 22/00040/REMM for the residential development off watery Lane, Curborough. 
Details of the planning application are available on the Council’s website.  
 
Before the Council makes a decision whether or not to make the requested Orders, I should like to 

take this opportunity to consult you and invite you to submit any indications of support or objection 

to the proposed diversions. Any such representations should be submitted no later than 1 April 2024. 

If you propose to object to the Order, please advise the grounds upon which your objection is based.  

Please note that we will not use your personal data for any purpose other than in connection with this 
application. It should however be noted that any consultation responses may ultimately be in the 
public domain as part of related statutory proceedings. Copies of objections and representations 
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including contact details may also be passed to the applicant for the Orders to enable them to enter 
into discussion with you and negotiate the withdrawal of any objections etc.  
 
If you have any queries, or wish to discuss the diversion proposals, please do not hesitate to contact 
me. 
 
In the case of utility companies, please advise whether any of your apparatus is affected by this 
proposal. 

 
Yours faithfully  

 
 

 
  

Rhiannon Godley 

Governance Officer 

 
 




